Funding in place for long-awaited sidewalks on Grand Idand
Boulevard
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Making Grand Island a walkable community went adigp forward with the announcement of a state
transportation enhancement grant that will fung&fent of a $1.2 million project to develop sidisalong
a 2-mile stretch of Grand Island Boulevard, betwd&rbb Street and Fantasy Island.

Grand Island Supervisor Nathan D. McMurray saiditiyerovement is something residents have talkeditabo
for years, and will give the community a true "toeenter."

"Right now no one can walk in the center of thansl. They walk along what is essentially a highWagid
McMurray. "To be selected for this project shows tlire need for this and shows the faith the d$tagein
Grand Island.”

He said the sidewalks will improve the safety aigd who shop or catch a bus.

McMurray said the next push targets making the pass at Whitehaven Road pedestrian friendly, camgec
the west to the east side of Grand Island. Cuyehd said, it is impossible to walk directly fromest to east,
without walking all the way around the island.

McMurray said the sidewalk project could come gear but it might have to wait until next year, deging
on when the funding is released by the state.

Other changes on Grand Island planned for this ipeérde:

« Scenic Woodsa $400,000 trails project that is partially fuddey Niagara River Greenway. The project
was revived after almost losing its funding becatsemained undone for several years. The traills w
run through 260 acres of town woodland.

- The stateVisitors Welcome Centea $20 million project announced by Gov. Andrew®ilomo in
January as part of his Buffalo Billion Phase Il eT8ite will serve as a regional welcome center.

« West River Parkwaywhich is being converted by State Parks into-aml8 trail for bikes and
pedestrians along the Niagara River, between LondgCakfield roads.

- Plans also are also underway by a private develogern the longgbandoned Dunlogffice building
on Long Road into a hotel.

Cuomo late last week announced $112 million indpamntation enhancement grants as a way to promote
pedestrian and bicycle travel by improving roadwafety and increasing access.

The Grand Island sidewalk project was among $20aniearmarked for Western New York projects,
including:

* $5 million to the Niagara Frontier Transportatiuathority to purchase buses that run on compresagdtal
gas.

» $4,630,400 to partner with Norfolk Southern i@éld to replace two locomotives to ones with clean
technologies.

 $1,520,000 to establish Highway Emergency Loedtd? (HELP) truck service.



» $332,000 to optimize traffic flow on Walnut Avemand Ferry Avenue in Niagara Falls.

* $588,000 to Chautauqua County for shoulder witgalong Dale Drive.

» $1,424,000 to Buffalo to implement Phase | of¢hg's bicycle master plan.

» $482,946 to Springville to construct pedestriad hicycle improvements.

» $1,338,700 to Erie County to construct Phasd plealestrian and bicycle improvements.

 $530,933 to the Town of Niagara to install Amariavith Disabilities Act-accessible sidewalks andoc
ramps.

» $511,245 to Niagara Falls to expand the regibitad-sharing program.

* $756,000 to Wheatfield for ADA-compliant sidewal&nstruction.

* $400,000 to Jamestown to develop a comprehedgiital and static wayfinding system to supportrismn.
* $976,000 to Amherst for pedestrian and bicycfetgamprovements.

» $541,913 to Olean for Phase Il of the Walkableadltransformation project.



